GLAD TO SEE YOU ...

Our live interview with Jack Malcom and his sister, Mary Malcom Allen, will be the subject of our Troutdale Historical Society meeting, Monday, March 19, at 7:30 p.m. in Troutdale City Hall.

The Malcoms came to Troutdale in 1929 when Mary and Jack's father, Roy, having lost his job in the crash of Wall Street, arrived here to dig gladioli bulks. Among the things we will be asking them is their recollections of the occasion when Queen Marie of Rumania came through Troutdale.

Nancy Cox and Edna Alexander are in charge of refreshments.

IF YOU MISSED IT ...

You might have thought the South had risen again, when history teacher James Kennedy walked in to our February meeting toting a curved sebre, a big, long gun and wearing the uniform of the Confederate Army in the Civil War. Kennedy, a teacher at Lynch Terrace school in the Centennial district and Oregon History Teacher of the Year in 1982, gave us a fascinating program on the Civil War.

ABOUT YOUR DUES ...

If there is an addressed envelope attached to your newsletter, it means it is time to pay your annual dues. (If you don't get an envelope, of course, then it means you are paid in full.) Please put your \$5 per person (adding \$10 if you want a membership in the Oregon Historical Society) in the envelope and send it back to us along with your name and address.

HARLOW HOUSE NEWS ...

Menucha Retreat and Conference Center at Corbett, the formal state of one-time Oregon governor Julius Meier, has given us a horizontal antique wooden couch with cane back and arms. Bob Kerslake, a wizard at old furniture, is repairing the cane work. Then we'll go looking for an upholstering wizard... This month we are having a Brinks Home Security System installed in the Harlow House. It has door sensors, a motion detector and a smoke detector, all wired to a central office which notifies the proper authorities if the sensors are activated. It will cost us \$16.95 a month and should provide us with excellent security. The system is designed for private homsowners so if you are interested, call them at 684-1233... We have also ordered gravel to re-do the walks and the driveway...and Chuck Blanchard is building us a rail for the front perch stairs.

OUR OFFICERS ...

We have a new secretary, Mary Allen, and the rest of our officers are with us for another year. They are: Sam Cox, president; Alex Jones, vice president; Ted Schulte, treasurer; and on the board of directors, Bob Sturges, Chuck Blanchard and Bob Kerslake. Mary replaces Helen Otto who has served many, long faithful years as secretary. We owe Helen our deepest thanks.

PEOPLE WE KNOW ...

John and Winnie Nasmyth decided to sign up as life members for a fee of \$25 apiece at our February meeting and then, to sweeten the pot, gave us a \$50 contribution for the barn fund...Homer Townsend, 119 West Burgen St., Goldendale, Wash., 98620, is preparing an extensive history of the Cedar School and would like to hear from you if you have memories of the school...Ethel Peterson has already made the afghan we will raffle off at our June ice cream social,

NEW RECIPES COMING UP...

We are reprinting our sets of main dish and dessert recipes and are adding a new set on breads. They should be ready by the March meeting. We have saved money on the printing and anticipate that sale of the recipes at the Vista House should go a way toward paying the Harlow House mortage this year.